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April 27, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
As required by Ordinance 17143, Section 6, I am transmitting for your consideration the enclosed ordinance to update the King County Metro Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2021 (strategic plan) and the King County Metro Service Guidelines (service guidelines). Ordinance 17143 requires that an update to the strategic plan and service guidelines be transmitted by April 30, 2012, 2013 and 2015, and as necessary thereafter in order to validate the policy intent of the strategic plan.

The strategic plan lays out a vision and mission for public transportation in King County, as well as strategies and guidelines that Metro is actively following. It is a living document, and regular reviews and updates are important steps in the process of using the strategic plan to achieve the County’s vision.
Since 2012 is the first year the strategic plan and service guidelines are being applied, Metro has not yet had the opportunity to fully assess the impacts. As a result, this initial update focuses on providing the foundation for policy changes necessary to achieve the five-year implementation plan for alternatives to fixed-route bus service that is due to the King County Council on June 15, 2012, as required by Ordinance 17143. Additional work required under Ordinance 17143 will inform future updates of the strategic plan. For example, on 
October 31, 2012, I will transmit to the Regional Transit Committee a preliminary report developed through a collaborative process that examines factors, methodology and prioritization of service additions, as well as the process for designating service levels of the All-Day and Peak Network and the creation of additional service priority where jurisdictions have taken actions to support transit.
This update to the strategic plan adds two new strategies. Strategy 2.1.4 seeks to broaden opportunities to make alternative services available to the general public. Strategy 6.2.4 identifies the role alternative services play in Metro’s system depending on whether the system is growing, stable or facing reductions.
The proposed update moves Metro toward the goals of the King County Strategic Plan, in particular the goals of Human Potential, Economic Growth and Built Environment, and Financial Stewardship. Providing services appropriate to different markets and mobility needs is key to Metro’s ability to both respond to transportation needs in communities throughout the County and to do so in a cost effective manner. In meeting these goals, Metro is also furthering the “fair and just” principle by promoting cost-efficiency and effectiveness while emphasizing social equity and geographic value. The changes to the plan also support delivery of “right-sized” services, as called for in Ordinance 17169, Section 10, which imposed a congestion reduction charge.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This update draws on work being completed for the five-year alternative services implementation plan. The proposed update will increase opportunities for Metro to provide alternative services that are more cost-effective than fixed bus routes in meeting the public transportation needs of local markets. It is estimated that the work devoted specifically to this update required roughly 18 staff hours to develop, at a cost of $1,000.
If you have any questions, please contact Christina O’Claire, Supervisor of Strategic Planning and Analysis, at 206-263-4753, or via email at christina.oclaire@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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